
April 2025 

Dear Umatilla School District Board Members, 

The past month has been very exciting. Tina, Nahomy and I attended the National After-school 

Association conference in Nashville, TN in March. This opportunity is always special and 

invigorating. We came back with several ideas we want to implement; such as bridging the 

generational gap, qualities of effective leadership and using AI.  Spending time and learning 

about other programs from across the nation, gives us perspective and validation.  

Last weekend, Confidential, our veteran FRC team, competed at the PNW at Eastern 

Washington University. This team and their coaches and mentors are amazing. Looking forward 

to the final results. On April 1st, or 4-1-25 they had a social gathering to celebrate this once in a 

lifetime date and the team.  

Sincerely, 

Stephanie Williams 

 


